Hello Ladies (and Dads reading this too),

I hope this e-mail finds you and your family doing well.

I just wanted to first mention that I have attached a new contact list. This list has been updated to show a few addresses I did not have prior, as well as the addition of our newest member, Taylor Meredith. As I mentioned before, this list is provided to you to arrange possible car pooling, send birthday invitations, etc.

I am sooooooooo proud of all of you that participated in the pizza sales. Our troop sold a total of $1200.50, which left us with a troop profit of $358.25. The Oxford Area Service Unit as a whole (all oxford troops) made a total profit of $5,049.50. Of that amount 10% of the earnings went to a scholarship fund formed exclusively by the Oxford Area Service Unit. Great, great job everyone. Please give your daughters a HUGE hug for me, and one for you too! I could not be prouder of how everyone came together to participate and tried your best to sell. I also want to give a HUGE thank you to Ali for organizing, collecting, reminding, etc., to help make this a success. 

As a treat to all the girls, Ali & I have decided that we would like to pay for each girls admission to Girl Scouts on Ice on November 1st. Anyone interested in attending that has not done so already, please let Ali or myself know so that we can give you proper paperwork to fill out prior to the event. For those of you that are not aware of this, I have attached the flyer. Just a reminder, it is only offered to girl scouts and their parents. Siblings are not able to participate unless of course they are also in a troop. Also, parents that attend but do not wish to participate DO NOT have to pay. If anyone would like their girls to attend but are not able to transport them there, please let me know & I will be more than happy to provide transportation.

Also, our magazine & nut orders MUST be turned into Ali no later than Saturday morning. She has to deliver the orders Saturday afternoon. Anyone that will be seeing Ali at her home Friday night, may deliver their orders then. Also as a reminder, no money is to be turned in. Money will be collected for the nut orders once they arrive, and magazine orders will be billed directly to the person purchasing each magazine. If anyone has any questions about this or cannot get their order to Ali prior to that time, please let us know and I can arrange to meet your or come to your home to pick up your order.

Anyone who has not given me your troop dues ($40 for the year) or has not paid for your childs' badge set that was given out at prior meetings, please try and bring your money to our next meeting. If you do not remember how much you owe, please feel free to shoot me an e-mail. 

Our parade costumes are completed and turned out very nice. The girls are going to look very patriotic. Thank you to Ali for letting us use her home (and completely glittering it up). Just a reminder for those girls participating in the Oxford Halloween Parade (held on October 30th), please try and wear blue jeans & red or white t-shirts. Only the sleeves of the shirts will be exposed so don't worry if your child's only red or white shirt is covered in writing. For any new members that have not yet had an opportunity to participate in this, please let me know ASAP and I can arrange to work with you on getting their costume made. It is fairly simple and can be done at home. I have also completed our troop flag/sign. I hope everyone likes it. It is made so that it can be carried by 2 people, one on either side of it. It will be carried in the parade in front of the girls. If anyone would like to volunteer to help carry it that would be great. Also, any parents wishing to walk in the parade are welcome to do so (dress patriotic if possible). I encourage you to try and walk behind the troop, that way all the girls in the troop can stay together, and also, sometimes the girls are less likely to want to participate if they see mom or dad next to them. Especially since they will be doing a bit of walking and may end up wanting to be carried. Also, it provides the girls the opportunity to really be on their own and also bond as a troop since this is the first time they will be together as a troop in public. If anyone has any concerns about their child, please let me know. Your childs physical & emotional well being is first & foremost. 

While we are on the subject of physical & emotional well being, if anyone has any concerns or any information that they would like to share in regards to their child, please do not hesitate to call me. I know that sometimes certain family issues arise that affect you or your child either directly or indirectly. I would be more than happy to work with you to help where I can or give your child special attention if needed. If it's transportation, money issues, etc.. Any information that you do not want shared will be strictly confidential!!!!!!! 

At our future meetings, parents & siblings may either stay or drop off if needed. If you would like to stay we strongly encourage you to stay in the computer room (the large room you enter into), where your child cannot see you. Many times the girls are distracted when they see mom or a sibling and either get up from the table and walk away, or lose focus. With the large group we have this year, it is very important that we keep the girls focused and excited about what they are doing. Also, if you choose to stay, please be sure siblings respect the senior center and are not running around or being destructive. The senior center has offered us the use of their computers, but be sure to care for them and turn them off when finished. No food or drinks are allowed near the computer equipment. Also, if possible, please, please, please be sure the girls are using the restrooms prior to our meeting. I know with all the running around it's the last thing from your mind, but that would be a huge help. Once one girl has to use the restroom, all others follow suit and the girls miss out on troop activities or we have to wait for them to come back.

Ali & I have discussed going to the Gnome Coutryside in December. Is anyone up to it? Here is a link to their site for more information. It seems like a really cool outing. Ali & I will defintely be attending so let us know who would like to attend. Also let us know which of the dates in December listed on their website do NOT work for you. That way we can all pin point a date which works best for all of us. I would say please choose from any of the dates prior to December 22nd (since family will probably be in town then for the holiday). Troop funds will pay the girls way into the event, but parents or siblings wishing to attend will need to pay their way. http://www.gnomecountryside.com/index.html

I think I just about covered everything, if anyone has any questions or concerns, please DO NOT hesitate to call me. 

PS: Next meeting is Thursday, October 23rd. If you have any questions, please let us know because we will not have another meeting prior to the parade or the ice skating outing. 

Felicia
484-319-6592


